JIM DAVIS
11TH DISTRICT, FLORIDA
www.house.gov/jimdavis/

WASHINGTON OFFICE:
409 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING
WASHINGTON, DC 20515
(202) 225–3376

DISTRICT OFFICES:

3315 HENDERSON BOULEVARD, #100
TAMPA, FL 33609

(813) 354-9217 (888) 266-0205 FLORIDA TOLL FREE

1186 62ND AVENUE SOUTH St. PETERSBURG, FL 33705 (727) 867–5301

## Congress of the United States House of Representatives

**Washington**, **DC** 20515-0911 March 16, 2005

COMMITTEE ON ENERGY AND COMMERCE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON HEALTH

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ENERGY AND AIR QUALITY

SUBCOMMITTEE ON COMMERCE, TRADE, AND CONSUMER PROTECTION

The Honorable Jeb Bush Governor State Of Florida The Capitol Tallahassee, Florida 32399

Dear Governor Bush:

According to news reports, this month the State plans to submit to the U.S. Department of Education a revised plan on how Florida's schools will meet the "Adequate Yearly Progress" requirements under the No Child Left Behind Act (NCLB). As you may recall, on May 19<sup>th</sup> and June 15<sup>th</sup> of last year, I wrote encouraging you to revise the plan to eliminate the confusion created by the two contradicting systems of accountability – the Florida A+ Plan and NCLB. I applaud you for finally recognizing the need to correct this problem.

As you move through the process of amending the State plan filed with the U.S. Department of Education, I strongly urge you to make sure that the students the NCLB Act was intended to protect are not adversely impacted by your recommended changes. We must ensure that our schools are helping less advantaged students meet higher standards.

Once again, I would like to reiterate my desire to work with you on any legislative changes that might be needed to the No Child Left Behind Act to guarantee that our schools are held to high standards while minimizing the contradiction between the state and federal accountability programs. I look forward to hearing your recommendations.

Sincerely,

Jim Davis

Member of Congress

JOD:tab